At the meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 16th January 2012 there were present; Mr G Wade (Chairman), Mr P Ball, Mr J Nichols, Mrs T Townend, Mr S Rees, Mr M Straw, Mr J Blowers, Mr B Shelton, Mr P Button, Mrs G Soanes, PCSO Kershaw, Cllr M Barnard  & Cllr P Ashdown. Nine parishioners were also present.
Apologies were received from Mr R Leech & Cllr Law.
Approval of minutes The minutes of the previous meeting held on 28th November 2011 were approved and signed.
Declaration of interests  No interests were declared.
Clerk’s Report
· Cllr Mike Barnard has agreed with the Locality Director to use his locality budget to contribute £500 towards the cost of the fencing erected by Mr Cooper.  A copy of the invoice has been forwarded to SCC and an email confirming various questions was sent on 9th January for which the clerk is awaiting a response.  The chairman thanked Cllr Barnard for his contribution.
· There have been developments with the Market Lane drainage/ditches matter and this will be discussed later as it is a separate item on the agenda.
· The clerk has been in contact with Waveney Norse with regards to the overgrown hedge and trees at the rear of Orchard Close and who is responsible for its maintenance.  This has been an ongoing matter for several months and again it has been referred to SCC Rights of Way who do maintain the footpath and not Waveney Norse.  The clerk will continue to make enquiries.
15 Minutes for Parishioners input 

· A drain at the junction of Short Rd/The Street/Church Rd was reported to be sinking.  Cllr Barnard agreed to look into this.

· The fallen tree at the Barkis Meadow pond has not yet been removed.  Mr Wade will arrange for this to be sorted.

· A moving kerbstone on Orchard Close was reported.  Cllr Barnard agreed to look into this.

· A parishioner expressed concerns that the planning application for ‘Fairwind’ had not been discussed at a Parish Council meeting.  It was explained that this was because the planning documentation was received by the clerk after the last meeting and as WDC requested Parish Council comments within three weeks, ie.  prior to the next meeting, parish councillors had to respond during this time limit. 
Other Parish Business. (Parish Councillors)
· Mr Ball passed round the forecast cash position for the Parish Council at the end of the current financial year which shows little change since the last meeting.

· Mr Button reported that he had spoken to various horse riders in the village regarding the complaint last month of horse riders using public footpaths.  Following on from this it was reported that there is only one horse & rider sign along Market Lane which is visible as drivers come from the A12 direction.  There is no sign coming from the other direction.  Cllr Barnard agreed to look into this.

· Mr Shelton reported that he and Mr Ball are in the process of replacing the missing door at the skate park.
· Mr Shelton explained that the bench at the foot of the millennium beacon has not yet been reinstated.  It is on uneven ground and will need a concrete base so this will be done when the weather warms up.  He will obtain a quote from Waveney Fencing who installed the beacon.

· Mr Shelton advised that the restoration of the old village signs is still ongoing.

· Mrs Townend passed on thanks on behalf of the Scouts for the support given to the Christmas parade and fete which raised just over £700.

· Mrs Townend reported a blown over fence at a property bordering the alleyway to The Street.  It was agreed that as it does not cause an obstruction then no further action will be taken.
Police Report.  
· During December there were no crimes reported for Flixton and two for Blundeston which were a theft of two number plates (this investigation is still ongoing) and production of Cannabis.
· At the North S.N.T priority setting meeting which Councillors and members of the public attended it was agreed to continue high visibility of patrols as a key deterrent against burglaries. The next meeting is at Normanston Park coffee shop at 10am on Tuesday 3rd April 2012.
· PCSO Kershaw and Simon Briggs, engineer for SCC Highways department toured the rural areas and looked at various highway matters.   

· Parking at the school was looked at and on this particular day there was only one car parked in the Plough car park and traffic was parked the full length of Church road, only a short distance from the B1074. Great care must be taken in this area and advice to encourage parents to park away from Church Road and walk. There will be no double yellow lines painted at the path entrance in Church Road leading to Lakeside Rise.

· PCSO Kershaw has received some verbal complaints regarding new road lay out at the junction of Peto’s Corner/Church Road.  Any further complaints can be sent to SCC Highways department for the attention of Simon Briggs.

· The repainting of white lines at the junction of Barkis Meadow and various others will be done when the team is next in the area.
· The junction from Market Lane to the A12 has been noted and the pot holes would be looked into.

· The signs on the Flixton B1074 were all in order.

· PCSO Kershaw has received a complaint relating to the post van driving on the pavement, the Post Office have been advised.
· The Community Speed Watch continue to work hard to educate drivers of their speed and there are two new members, one from Somerleyton and the other from Oulton.
· Christmas food parcels were delivered to a few lucky residents on behalf of the Lowestoft Lions.
 

District Councillor report
Cllr Ashdown reported a quiet period during the last few weeks due to Christmas and being under purdah.  The council’s budget meeting will be held at the end of February.  He has heard nothing further regarding the Red Lion development.

County Councillor report
· SCC are upgrading broadband throughout the whole of Suffolk starting with businesses.

· The Beccles recycling centre has been taken over by private contractors who will make a small charge to use.

· Suffolk Fire Brigade is looking for firefighters and volunteers especially females.

· The mobile library is changing from a two week cycle to a four week cycle with effect from 1st April.
Update on Market Lane drainage/ditch clearing

As reported last month SCC identified various ditches which need clearing in order to alleviate the flooding problem along Market Lane.  The clerk has been in contact with Colin Leer of the Community Payback Scheme who inspected the ditches just before Christmas and confirmed that this is a project that they can do for the Parish Council.  They will need access to the village hall for toilet and shelter so following completion of all the necessary paperwork the clerk will provide Mr Leer with dates that the hall is free.  They will be working mainly at weekends and it is hoped that work will begin at the end of January.

Telephone Kiosks
Mr Shelton has a list of names of residents who wish to refurbish and maintain the kiosk along Flixton Marsh Lane.  It was agreed to give them permission to take responsibility.

Suffolk ACRE Community Buying Scheme (Heating Oil)
This is a scheme where a group of people form a consortium to bulk buy heating oil at a reduced price.  It was agreed to place poster on the notice boards to make parishioners aware of the scheme.

Furze Common
The piece of disputed land in question is a strip at the top of Cockshoot Wood, known as Furze Common, which used to be scrub but which over time has been turned into a track.  The situation is that the land was re-registered by the Parish Council as common land on 20th January 1976.  The fact that it is common land is not in dispute, what is in 
dispute is who owns that piece of common land.  Both the Parish Council and the owner of Birchwood have apparent legitimate claims to ownership.  If the legal issues cannot be resolved between the solicitors acting for each party then the matter will have to go to an independent legal adjudication.  WDC are acting on behalf of the Parish Council because they hold the Common Land in trust for the Parish Council.

Planning 
· Mr P Jones, Philmona, Market Lane, Blundeston – certificate of Existing Lawful Use – use of land as a motor vehicle repair business - approved
All the applications listed below were received after the last meeting and Parish Council comments were required by WDC before the next meeting:-
· Mr S Wade, 17 Moyes Rd, Oulton Broad – construction of two storey side & rear   extensions and conservatory at Fairwind, Hall Lane, Blundeston
· Mr & Mrs King, 54 The Street – construction of a two storey rear extension 
· Mr & Mrs Chilvers, Meadow View, Lowestoft Rd, Blundeston – construction of a front extension
· Mr K Brooks, 10 Orchard Lane, Blundeston – construction of a rear extension with integral garage and store to the side
Finances 
The following finances were approved;

· Mrs M Ball  (Clerk’s salary & telephone Dec & Jan)  £229.00
· Mr K Jones (Various hedge trimming) £35.00
· Mr J Nichols (Broadband allowance Oct/Nov/Dec) £25-00
· Mr T Fox (Rat poison for village hall) £15.60 

Correspondence 
· Various emails re closure of Lound Rd 20th-31st Jan for surface redressing

· CPRE/NALC – Planning explained

· SCC – A new heritage organization for Suffolk (Public Consultation)

· Suffolk ACRE – Oil Buying Community Scheme

· Clerks & Councils Direct

· Badger Building – High View, Lowestoft Rd

· Environment Agency – Assessing new nuclear power plant designs

· SARS – request for donation

· The Suffolk Foundation- Annual Review 2010/11
· WDC – Council Tax Base 2012/13

· SALC – Broadband Residential Survey

Any other business
· The clerk was asked to contact Waveney District Council’s pest control department to deal with the rat problem around the village hall

· A Councillor asked if any arrangements for the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee celebrations have been made. It was thought that the local scout group may be planning something but apart from the lighting of the Beacon no other events have been planned to the Parish Council’s knowledge.  It was decided to discuss this fully during next month’s meeting.
· Following on from the planning issue reported above it was decided to re-appoint a Planning Sub-Committee who will meet to discuss plans if they need commenting on before the next month’s parish council meeting is due.  Mr Wade, Mr Nichols, Mr Rees, Mrs Townend and Mr Straw were appointed as the Planning Sub-Committee.
The next meeting will be held on 20th February 2012.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.05pm
